
From: Al Mills   
Sent: 08 September 2020 18:24 
To: George Smith   
Subject: 20/02126/CLUE 
 
Jacks 
Bell Street  
Hornton 
OXON. 
OX15 6DB 
 
Dear Sir 
 
I would like to add my voice to those concerned about the local motocross track and it's continuing 
expansion. 
 
I have lived in Hornton since 1998 and initially had no objection to a motocross track being nearby; 
as it seemed to involve a few meetings a year attended by local enthusiasts. However, in the last 3 to 
4 years the usage seems to have grown with ever more meetings and attendees. 
 
The noise also seems to have increased and sitting outdoors, or even having windows open,  when a 
meeting is occurring is blighted by the incessant whine of motorbike engines being pushed to the 
maximum. 
 
The impact on local roads caused by the numerous motorhomes and trailers is also a concern. 
 
Whilst not wishing to be a killjoy, I feel the unchecked and seemingly unregulated growth of this 
facility needs investigation. 
 
Thank you for your attention and please feel free to contact me if you require. 
 
Regards 
 
Alistair Mills 
 


